
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 
The Monthly Business Meeting was held on September 10, 2014. (1) Bro. Steve reported 
that the Women's lunch has been moved to October 25th after being postponed on September 
6th due to the death and funeral of Sam Farris. There are approximately 150 women signed 
up to participate. He reported that they received notification that the Jefferson Street Center 
has been renamed to Louisville Rescue Mission which identifies their location and service a 
little better. On October 12th "Brotherhood", a black men's choir, will be performing at 6:00 
p.m. in the Sunday Evening Service. (2) Larry Bright, the new Chairman of the Deacons, 
reports they met for their regular meeting and elected officers. Dennis Wise will be serving 
as Vice-Chairman, Josh Veatch as Secretary, and Steve Morris will serve as Assistant 
Secretary. (3) The History Committee is continuing preparation for the upcoming 140th 
Anniversary Celebration on November 9th. Josh England and Kaylene Poff video-taped 
several members about their memories and it will be shown at the conclusion of the event. 
Joan Stansbury has accepted the invitation to be the guest speaker, Bro. Steve Skaggs will be 
speaking and singing an assortment of past and present songs. There will be a Thanksgiving 
potluck meal, including chicken and ham, and the youth and AWANA children will be 
participating. The theme for this event is "Giving Thanks: For the Past, Present, and Future!" 
(4) David England, representing the Elevator Committee, reports that due to new state 
requirements, there has to be special inspections by a Testing Agency which will cost an 
unexpected additional amount of $2,500. The drawings had to be revised by the architect and 
presented for approval by the state. The plans have been approved for the fabrication of the 
elevator. The Testing Agency, located in Bowling Green, will do inspections at 4 different 
times during the process of installing the elevator (5) Bob Moore, representing the Parsonage 
Committee, reports that they had several recommendations of remodeling by several 
members in the suggestion box. They will give a report to the next Business Meeting 
regarding the plans and bids based on these recommendations. (6) In New Business, Bro. 
Steve reports that the Central Association Meeting is scheduled for October 6th at 
Bradfordsville Baptist Church at 3:30 p.m. Four members were nominated, voted on and 
approved to be messengers of Muldraugh Hill Baptist Church. They are Arlene Mullins, 
Josephine Holderman, Elizabeth Farmer, and Bro. Steve Skaggs. (7) Also, in New Business, 
Larry Bright made a motion for the deacons that a new committee be formed to look into 
expanding the church parking lot and re-surfacing the existing blacktop. It was voted on and 



approved. As a continuation of this, the following people were nominated to serve on the 
committee and were approved as follows: Tom Moore, Bob Moore, Burnam Lanham, and 
Dennis Wise. In discussion, it was suggested that the blacktop not be done until after the 
elevator is installed so the big trucks will not damage the area. 
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